NOTICE OF VILLAGE OF HOMER BOARD OF TRUSTEES PUBLIC HEARING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Village of Board of Trustees meeting will hold a public hearing via zoom and in person at the Town Hall in Homer at 31 North Main Street on June 14 at 6:00 p.m. in the Board Room for the purpose of hearing public comments on a proposed resolution entitled: “Adopting NYS Open Meetings Law Procedures for the Village of Homer Board of Directors and Committees” in compliance with New York State Chapter 56 of the Laws of 2022. Such resolution authorizes members who experience an extraordinary circumstance and establishes written procedures for members to attend meetings by videoconference. 

Pursuant to NYS Legislature’s approval of Bill S50001, amending  the Open Meetings Law 1, the Village of Board of Trustees meeting will be zoom and in-person attendance. Individuals may speak at the public hearing or in the absence of public comment, we encourage residents to request a zoom link by contacting Tanya DiGennaro at the Village Offices at 607-749-3322 or by emailing tdigennaro@homerny.org. Individuals may also watch the public hearing at the Village of Homer’s YouTube channel. Please include in your email if you would like to participate directly in the remote conference portion. The above application is open to inspection at the Village Offices. We encourage you to email, call (607-749-3322), or mail, all of your communication needs before said Village of Homer Board of Trustees meeting.


Tanya DiGennaro
Village Treasurer



				

